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You don't often get email from rbabica@geneva.il.us. Learn why this is important

Jon,

The City of Geneva is requesting reinstatement of TAP-L Funding into the Active Program for
the subject project. The funding was originally approved as part of the CMAQ Multi-Year
Program for Northeastern lllinois — FFY 2016-2018 by the CMAP Board and MPO Policy
Committee on October 14, 2015. These two grants consisted of $452,550 (Bicycle Facility) and
$4,083,068 (Intersection Improvement). We are requesting this funding be moved into the
active program.

Feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.

Rich Babica

Director of Public Works
City of Geneva, lllinois
1800 South Street
Geneva, Illinois 60134
630.232.1501
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July 2, 2024

Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning
433 West Van Buren Street, Suite 450
Chicago, IL 60607

Attention: Mr. Jon Haadsma
Mr. Doug Ferguson

Re: TIP ID 09-10-0024
East State Street Reconstruction - City of Geneva
Section No.: 05-00102-00-PV
Letting Date: November 8, 2024

Subject: TAP-L Funding Reinstatement

The City of Geneva is requesting reinstatement of TAP-L Funding into the Active Program for
the subject project. The funding was originally approved as part of the CMAQ Multi-Year
Program for Northeastern lllinois — FFY 2016-2018 by the CMAP Board and MPO Policy
Committee on October 14, 2015. These two grants consisted of $452,550 (Bicycle Facility) and
$4,083,068 (Intersection Improvement). We are requesting this funding be moved into the
active program.

This project is targeting a November 8, 2024, IDOT letting. Prefinal plans were submitted to
IDOT on May 31, 2024, to maintain eligibility for this letting.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at 630-232-
1501 or email at rbabica@geneva.il.us.

Thank you for your consideration,

Rich Babica
Director of Public Works
City of Geneva

cc: Heidi Lichtenberger - KKCOM
Dan Bruckelmeyer - BLA








